

## **Daventry District Council**

Lodge Road, Daventry, Northamptonshire NN11 4FP Tel: 01327 871100 Fax:01327 300011 DX21965

Website: www.daventrydc.gov.uk

Chief Executive: Ian Vincent B.A. (Hons) Arch, Dip Arch, RIBA

28 June 2018

Team:

Chief Executive's Office

Please respond to:

Ian Vincent

Chris Heaton-Harris MP House of Commons London Direct Line:

E-mail:

Our Ref:

C1819-31/32

Your Ref:

Dear Chris

SW1A 0AA

RE: TRAVELLERS - DAVENTRY

Thank you for your recent enquiries regarding the traveller encampments in Daventry town.

There are measures in place at all Council-owned parks and open spaces to deter unlawful access. We understand how frustrating it is for local residents when their access to parks and open spaces is disrupted in this way and are doing everything legally possible, working with the Police and other partners, to investigate the damage to property, ensure unauthorised encampments are moved on as soon as practically possible and prevent future problems. Any problems or concerns should be reported directly to the Council, ideally via the website's 24 hour reporting facility, or to the Police as appropriate.

Yours sincerely

Ian Vincent Chief Executive

